August 13, 2007

The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a special meeting on this day at 11:00 a.m. at the Stonington Town Hall. Present were First Selectman William S. Brown, Selectman Peter Balestracci and Stephen Bessette were present via conference call. A member of the press was also present.

(1) Call to Order

Mr. Brown called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m.

(2) Appointment- Interim Director of Planning

Mr. Brown spoke on the importance of continuity in the planning and development of the Town. A motion was made by Mr. Bessette to appoint Keith Brynes as Interim Director of Planning, the motion was seconded by Mr. Balestracci and voted unanimously. Mr. Brynes has been serving the Town as Planner.

(3) Adjourn.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 11:06.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne Ramey Recording Secretary